

From: John Van Loan [mailto:jackvanloan@earthlink.net] 
Sent: Wednesday, February 16, 2011 8:19 AM
To: Sheila Kataria
Subject: Charter Commission
I am writing to comment on the proposed changes to the city Charter that include: (1) Giving the Mayor the authority to appoint Commission? Board chairmen; and (2) appointing the Mayor as an ex-officio member of the commissions or boards that he has already been given the authority to appoint the chairman.

 

These changes will give too much power and authority to one single elected person and subvert checks and balances that preserve a government of an for all the people,; not just the simple majority that elect our mayor.
 

I can envision a scenario in which a newly elected mayor could appoint an extreme new member to a commission or board as a new member and Chairman and drastically alter the effectiveness and/or direction of the board.

 

This could be an employee of Mr. Karp's New England Development appointed as a member and chair of the Planning Board; or an open waterfront person.

 

Or an extreme pro-development person to the chair of the Conservation Commission.  Or a card-carrying Tree-hugger.

 

There is a reason for having appointment periods to these boards and commissions being staggered.

 

Please re-consider these changes that I believe are not in the best interests of a broad-based democracy for the city of Newburyport.
 

 

 

John Van Loan

